MEDIA RELEASE: Landcare Chair on 6 day coast walk

Chair of the Southern Otway Landcare Network walked from Point Lonsdale to Apollo Bay last week. 

Landcare Chair, Simon Pockley left Point Lonsdale on Friday 25th March and arrived in Apollo Bay on Wednesday 30th March after walking almost entirely in the intertidal zone. He carried a pack with a lightweight tent, sleeping bag and a Southern Otway Landcare sign.

Asked why he walked more than 200ks along the coast Pockley replied, “It’s a trip I make every second week by car and it seemed like a good idea to walk it. You get a quite different perspective from the water’s edge.”

According to Pockley, the highlights of the walk were the beauty of the shoreline, Buckley’s cave, the danger of being swept off the rocks at Mount Defiance when the tide came up, finding a dead dolphin, and observing the slips beneath the Great Ocean Road. 

“Our Landcare Network has recently established a Landslips Task Force,” he said, “When you spend a few days looking up at the Great Ocean Road from below you see the size of the problem. There are slips everywhere.” 

“The only impasse on the walk was at Cape Patton where even at low tide there was a wave filled gap of about 5m. At that point I had to go around on the road and start again in the morning on the other side.”

“Because of the dunes and tides, there is the illusion you are the only person and often your footprints are the only ones on the beach. I would recommend the walk to anyone who might be looking for a home-grown adventure that celebrates what we often take for granted.” 
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Caption: Pockley at Wye River, photo by Sherryl Smith
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